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Major Work Begins at High Rock Dam
Cube Hydro has contracted with GE Renewable Energy to provide three aerating turbines for the High Rock Powerhouse. The first of three 13.4 MW units will be delivered in the fall of 2018 and become operational in the spring of 2019.
The aerating turbine installation is required by the new FERC License for the Yadkin Hydroelectric Project. The installation is intended to provide environmental benefit for fish and other aquatic wildlife downstream of hydroelectric power plants by increasing the amount of oxygen in the rivers. This benefit is achieved by drawing air into the turbine. The oxygen in the air is transferred to the water and increases the dissolved oxygen levels downstream of the river.
Cube will begin the new runner installation at High Rock in July when the first unit is taken out of service for disassembly.   Cube expects the first unit to be complete and back in operation by early spring 2019.  At that time the next of the three High Rock units will be taken out of service for the same runner replacement work.  Following that the third unit will be upgraded as well.  The entire project is expected to be completed by early 2020. 

Mark Gross, Cube Vice President of Operations has advised the HRLA that he does not believe residents on High Rock Lake will notice much change in lake operations due to this turbine upgrade work.  Cube will work to optimize generation through the system with the two available High Rock generators while maintaining the required minimum daily flows. 

